Happy February! Now that winter has finally fully hit North Dakota, I can justify all the
winter clothing I have! I do know that my dog is enjoying this cold and snow. However,
he is weird.

With all the activities and get togethers still being halted, it is hard to stay active. I know
that we have not been able to have the meetings and conferences we were hoping to
resume by now. I trust that as time moves forward, we can get back to doing normal
things again.

I know there have been some who have gotten out and tried to be social but maintain a
safe distance. It is hard to be distant when we are a social group of people who love to

talk and see each other at meetings and conferences. As spring comes and blooms start
to open, we can start to breathe in the fresh air and begin to see those we love and like.

I have been receiving news that unit members are still being as active as they can be.
Whatever you have been able to do and if it involves your unit, please let me know.
Drop me a line or two and include pictures as well. I am happy to see that you are as
active as possible. Let us hope that 2021 finally smooths out and we can go back to
being around friends and family. I am so looking forward to that.

Have a happy spring!

Andrea Neshem, Department Historian



